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The RR has contributed significantly 
to the economic growth of our city.



The Fort Worth and Denver Railroad 
reached Wichita Falls in 1882.



In the first quarter of the 20th century, the Missouri, 
Kansas, and Texas Railroad as well as the Fort Worth 
and Denver made Wichita Falls their headquarters.



The oil boom helped the railroad system by 
financing its expansion to Burkburnett and 
opening it up to other railroad companies.



Sadly, these same railroad tracks established 
a line of demarcation which separated the 
city (WF in 1890).



Over time, this barrier has prevailed which unmasks 
to residents on either side of the tracks where their 
proper place is in the milieu of Wichita Falls.



This physical separation has gradually 
contributed to the decline of businesses 
that serve the Eastside community.



There is a marked absence of commercial 
establishments such as grocery stores, gasoline 
stations, banks, drug stores restaurants, etc.



It also limits access to service agencies, 
the public library, as well as other 
educational and cultural activities.



Seventh Street is the primary access which 
crosses the tracks and facilitates movement 
to and from downtown.



At this intersection vehicular and pedestrian 
traffic is impeded by the operations of the 
Burlington, Northern & Santa Fe Railroad 
Company.



The obstruction of 
traffic has existed for 
several decades and 
to this day presents a 
serious safety and 
access risk.
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People who cross through the 
trains are called “Jumpers”.

































Lady “Jumper”





Biker













Sometimes this challenge is 
doubly dangerous because 
two trains are in the way.



A woman in a skirt.



Another woman



Pedestrians and vehicles often wait 
several minutes for the train to pass.

























Regardless of the weather.



Unfortunately, there’s no shelter 
for those waiting to cross.



Emergency 
vehicles are 
delayed in 

responding to 
a call.





Homeless and indigent individuals are prevented from 
crossing the tracks to receive social and medical services, 
or perhaps a meal at the Salvation Army.







Longtime Eastside residents vividly 
recall living all their lives with 7th St as 
a perpetual safety and access reality.







The only safe alternative route nearby is 
the Ohio and Front St underpass.



It is several blocks away...



…and does not have sidewalk accessibility.





Wichita Fall's Thoroughfare 
Plan designates 7th Street as 
a major collector of vehicular 
traffic.



"This street class... circulates 

traffic in a neighborhood and 

moves it into a high street class." 



The city supports 
Downtown Proud 
and Downtown 
Revitalization.



"Promote inclusivity and diversity" 

"Increase prosperity for all 
Wichita Falls"

Wichita Falls City community goals:



WeCAN with your help, is working to get the city to take forceful 
measures to facilitate a change in the 7th Street crossing.



This we believe, will begin to 
address the segregation and 
isolation still in existence today.



A small step but genuine progress toward making all of Wichita 
Falls an inclusive community promoting economic growth for all.






